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EXCHANGE OF NOTES BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENT OF THE 
UNITED KINGDOM OF GREAT BRITAIN AND NORTHERN IRELAND 
AND THE GOVERNMENT OF ANTIGUA AND BARBUDA EXTENDING 
THE AGREEMENT ON THE TRANSFER OF PRISONERS SIGNED AT 

LONDON ON 23 JUNE 2003 TO THE ISLE OF MAN 
 

No. 1 
 

The British High Commission at St John’s to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of 
Antigua and Barbuda 

 
  St John’s 
     01 September 2005 
 
The British High Commission presents its compliments to the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda and has the honour to refer to the Agreement 
between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern 
Ireland and the Government of Antigua and Barbuda on the Transfer of Prisoners 
which was signed at London on 23 June 2003 and entered into force on 20 January 
2004. 
 
The British High Commission has the honour to propose that, in accordance with 
the provisions of Article 13 (a) of the Agreement, the Agreement is extended to the 
Isle of Man, for whose international relations the United Kingdom is responsible. 
 
The British High Commission also proposes that, for the purposes of Article 1(g)(i) 
of the Agreement, in relation to the Isle of Man, the authority of the Foreign and 
Commonwealth Office is delegated to the Attorney General of the Isle of Man. 
 
If the foregoing proposals are acceptable to the Government of Antigua and 
Barbuda, the British High Commission has the honour to propose that this Note and 
the Note from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda transmitted 
in response to that effect shall constitute an Agreement between our two 
Governments which shall enter into force on the date of the Note from the Ministry 
of Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda. 
 
The British High Commission avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda, the assurances of its highest 
consideration. 
 
 
BRITISH HIGH COMMISSION 
ST JOHN’S 
 
01 September 2005 



The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda to the British High 
Commission at St John’s 
 
  St John’s 
    01 March 2006 
 
The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda presents its compliments 
to the British High Commission and has the honour to refer to the British High 
Commission’s note No. 28/05 of September 1st, 2005 which reads as follows: 
 

[As in No. 1] 
 
The Ministry wishes to confirm that the proposal set out above in the British High 
Commission’s Note is acceptable to the Government of Antigua and Barbuda and 
that the British High Commission’s Note, and this Response from the Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda on behalf of the Government of Antigua 
and Barbuda, shall constitute an Agreement between our two Governments which 
shall enter into force on the date of this Note transmitted from the Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda to the British High Commission. 
 
The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Antigua and Barbuda avails itself of this 
opportunity to renew to the British High Commission, the assurances of its highest 
consideration. 
 
 
MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS 
ST JOHN’S 
 
01 March 2006  
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